This year's Sixth Grade has had a glorious record at Grace. Six members, Julie Young, Rebecca Williams, David McLeod, Michael Clemmer, Robert Phillips and Eugene Walsh have been at Grace since nursery school. Second grade brought two new members, Darryl Heggans and Jon Lamb. Lori Willoner and Jenny Cavanaugh joined the class in fourth grade, and Patrick Kelly, Carl Wurzer, Hakim Kahn, and Mark Zolenski were added to the class in fifth grade. Last, but not least, Robert Pruitt and Lawton Salisbury came to Grace for sixth grade.

Some of our special memories go back to our earliest years at Grace. Many of us can remember the since-removed playhouse in the little kids' playground. Kindergarten also includes memories of the little girls chasing the boys for a change!

Nearly every year our class has had the privilege of spending a day at Julie Young's beach house on the Chesapeake Bay. No one will ever forget efforts to retrieve Rebecca's hat as it floated away with the tide during our third grade trip.

In the fourth grade we saw Mrs. Viola's baby racoon and visited the new Air and Space Museum several times. Can anyone forget seeing "To Fly" for the first time!

Last year we visited our State Capital Annapolis in the pouring rain and took a class trip on the Metro.

This year's highlight was, of course, our class trip to the Sheridan Mountain Campus for three days. We found ourselves on night hikes in the woods, flying across the Zip Line, and eating spaghetti cooked by our own classmates. We also made brass rubbings at the National Cathedral, played "Go Fish" at lunch and worked hard!